
January 2025 Newsletter 
Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co. 

Village Clerk/Treasurer’s office is located 
on North side of library, 105 N. Gershwin Street 

Phone 715-678-2191  
  E mail:  clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov 

 

Happy New Year to All!  2025 is upon us and we have so 
much to be thankful for.  It seems that life gets too busy, too 
complicated, so take time to relax, enjoy your friends and 
family.  Tomorrow is not ever promised! 
 

County Highway A Reconstruction Summer 2027 --This 
reconstruction project has been pushed back to Summer 
2027.   
 

Jan. 13, 2025—Caucus at 4 pm with the regular monthly 
board meeting to follow.  Incumbent Greg Brunner, 
village president is up for election along with trustees, 
Stephanie Bohn and Al Riemer.  

 
 

DOG LICENSING REMINDER, especially to those who have had 

their taxes paid via an escrow payment.  Dog licenses expire on 

3/31/2025.  Please remember to include a current certificate 

of vaccination for man’s best friend in order to be issued 

license and tag!  

 
Chicken Permits- the village ordinance #250 allows for 
four hens to be kept according to the rules set forth in 
the ordinance.  A complete copy of the rules can be seen 
on the village website.  Those permits are valid from 
 Jan. 1 to Dec. 31, and must be renewed annually if you 
are a chicken keeper! 

 
Library news- Carla Huston, library director, has 
submitted her notice of resignation effective as of 
January 31.  She will be moving to be closer to family, and 
has accepted the director position at the Black Earth 
Public Library in Dane County.  Applications are being 
accepted at the Jean M. Thomsen Memorial Library.   
Information:  32-36 hours per week, need to have or get 
Grade 3 certification.  Please send resume and  cover 
letter to director@stetsonville.lib.wi.us  For more details, 
stop at library to talk with Carla or call 715-678-2892.   

Best wishes Carla and thank you for your service! 
 

 

Reminder, first half tax payments are due to village 
office by 1/31/2025 or be postmarked by then.  The 
second half is due to the county treasurer by 7/31/2025. 
 
ALL PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMPLAINTS MUST BE IN 
WRITING, and will only be considered if it is submitted.  
The form is available on the website or at the village 
office.  Please drop in box outside or in the hallway, or 
mail/email them to the office.  If you have concerns, 
please contact a member of the board. 

 

Recycle and Trash site is open Wednesdays from 

 5 pm to 7 pm and Saturdays from 9 am to 1 pm.  

 A 30 gallon/ regular kitchen bag is $3 and an 

over 30 gallon bag and barrel is  $5.  Please have 

small bills/exact change when paying for the 

disposal of your trash.  As always, recyclables 

are free to dispose of.  The site is at the shop, by 

the water tower, on the southeast corner of the 

village.  If you wish curbside service, then you 

must contract it independently. 
 

Compost Site-Christmas trees are accepted at 
the compost site.  The village does not offer 
curbside collection.    

    
 

No Parking on streets- from midnight to 7 am  --
allows the street crew to effectively plow snow 
(yes as of this writing, there’s not much more 

than a dusting on the ground!  Thank you 
for your cooperation.  
 
See other side for email and auto-withdrawal 
form>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
 

 
 

Thought for the month:  “to be true to 

ourselves, we must be true to others”  
 --Jimmy Carter, RIP 

 
   If you have any ideas to contribute, contact this office.  This 
is “your” newsletter!  I hope you are finding these informative! 

 

Jan Tischendorf, Village Clerk/Treasurer 

1/2025 VOS 

mailto:director@stetsonville.lib.wi.us

